
Friday 21st February, 2020 

Message from our Campus Principal   
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Library Project 

After much negotiation we have been told that the builders who have completed all our building 

works so far, Farnham Developments, have been awarded the tender to build the Library. 

They will start work on decommissioning the B block in preparation for demolition from Monday 

next week.  This project is behind schedule by quite a bit now, however should be ɲnished by 

the end of the year. 

Michelle Reid 
Campus Principal 

TUE 3 Mar COLLEGE ATHLETϥCS DAY 

MON 9 Mar LABOUR DAY PUBLϥC HOLϥDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

THU 26 Mar PARENT TEACHER CONVERSATϥONS, 3:30PM  - 7:00PM 

FRϥ 27 Mar PARENT TEACHER CONVERSATϥONS, 10:00AM - 1:00PM 

FRϥ 27 Mar END TERM 1 

NAPLAN Preparation 

As usual, all students in Year 7 and 9 will participate in the NAPLAN 

testing program in May.  To ensure that students are able to show us 

what they can do, teachers will give students strategies and tips on 

test-taking.  Please note that we do not teach to the test, instead we 

build transferable skills including the test taking strategies. 

PROPOSED 
LϥBRARY 



MORWELL CAMPUS  -  PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS      

Campus News 

Swimming Sports 

ϥt was great to see families embracing using Compass to give permission for the swimming 

carnival last week.  Morwell Campus sent the highest number of students to the carnival ever, 

despite the fairly ordinary weather.  The day was enjoyed by almost everyone ɀ students didnɅt 

seem to mind the misty rain that fell during morning, and got involved in swimming events and 

activities. 

Parent/Career/Visitor Parking on School Grounds 

Parking to the right of the No Parking sign in the south side carpark is oϜ limits, as it will block 

access to the ɲre hydrant and booster.  The CFA assures us that, should the need arise; they will 

simply break windows in any cars blocking access so that they can feed hoses straight through.  

ϥt seems a little extreme to me, but thatɅs what they said. 

Please also be mindful of pedestrians if you must park  
on school grounds. 

VϥSϥTϥNG THE CAMPUS 

ϥt is important for us to know who is in the school at any 
given time. So we please ask that all visitors report to the 
General Oʛce and not go directly to other buildings. Our 
oʛce staϜ will assist you with your enquiry.  ϥf you need to 
collect your child early, our oʛce staϜ will arrange for 
them to come to you in the General Oʛce foyer. 

MOBϥLE PHONES 

Students are managing the ɈNo Phoneɉ policy really well. 
We now have lockable phone cabinets if students would 
prefer to have them locked securely during the day instead 
of leaving them in their regular lockers. 

    


